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11/07/25 

Welcome message from the Headteacher 

What a great year!    
Dear all,  
What a very busy two weeks we have had. Last week we had our sports week full of 
new activities, sports day, open evening and learning about new countries. It was great 
to see so many people attend sports day and (although the rain was there) we were 
able to complete the majority of events planned. Thank you to all parents and families 
for attending, in particular those who took part in the parents’ races. You followed the 
rules well and we had no injuries. If parents who came first want to collect their sticker, 
please come and find me.  
 
The children took part in many activities this week including: axe throwing, boccia, 
curling, archery, disc golf, tri-golf and dodgeball. For some children (and staff) this was 
a new activity that they haven’t taken part in. It was great to see the children enjoying 
these activities.  
 
The open evening was a great success with many parents attending. We have received 
high levels of positive feedback regarding the layout of the Sports day, picnic and open 
evening. We will be sending out a survey shortly if you could add any thoughts here.  
 
We have also had a difficult month regarding the death of Mrs Wendy Philby. Whilst it 
has been an emotional period for all staff, children and parents, I want to say a huge 
thank you for supporting the school and Mrs Philby’s family during this time. Her funeral 
is next Thursday and a reminder that the school will be shutting at 1:10pm. I want to 
say a huge thank you to all families who have worked together to sort childcare. If you 
have any questions please come and speak to me.  
 
We also received our SATs results this week. Year 6 year not only met their target but 
also smashed my expectations. The results are phenomenal with 100% getting 
expected or above in Reading, 73% expected or above in writing, 93% expected in 
Maths or above and 97% expected or above in GPS. A great set of results being the 
highest record results we have seen for many years.  
 
We have also had our transition day on Thursday this week. Classes have created new 
class rules for next year, had discussions on how things are going to run as a class and 
some writing has been completed to set up for next year’s expectations.  
 
Finally, I want to say a huge thank you to everyone who has supported me on this long 
year of new to headship. I have completed my new heads course, and I continue to 
develop in my masters. I could not have done this without the help of the governors, 
staff and the parents who have helped develop this school.  

 
                       Mr Worton-Geer 
 

 

 

Pupil quote of the week: Catherine (Year 4): The sleepover was really 
good. We played hide-and-seek in the dark. Played dodgeball, ate food and 
stayed up and watched Wicked. It was a great night.    

Quote from the bible: Hebrews 11:1-3: Now faith is confidence in what 
we hope for and assurance about what we do not see. This is what the 
ancients were commended for. By faith we understand that the universe 
was formed at God’s command, so that what is seen was not made out of 
what was visible. 

 

Improvements to the 
school: 

School data has improved across the 

years, all years have made 

accelerated progress and Year 6 data 

is incredible.  

 

The school development plan is 

continuing to be developed with the 

potential three areas for next year to 

be: 

 

1. Maths and the recalling 

curriculum 

2. Assessment for learning and 

adapting teaching 

throughout 

3. Subject leadership to 

enhance and develop further 

creating a more rounded 

curriculum to meet our 

children’s needs.  

 

 
 

 

  

 

Summer Term 2 

Value: Faith 



 

2 

 
© St. John's CofE VA Primary School. All rights reserved. 2025. 

Highlights 
Here is some useful information that is happening in the school. 
  

Attendance: 
 

Week commencing 30th June 2025 

Year  Percent Place 

Nursery 100% 1st    

Year 1 97.7% 5th    

Year 2 95% 7th    

Year 3 98.4% 3rd   

Year 4 92.8% 8th  

Year 5 97.8% 4th   

Year 6 99% 2nd   

Year R 95.2% 6th   
 

 Sports Day Wednesday 2nd July 2025: 
 

Sports day was an incredible day. Not only did we 
battle through the rain, continue to run, duck and 

dribble in the obstacle race but we also have a 
winner. We again want to say thank you to 

everyone who supported, to Tetra for supporting 
running the event and their use of music. Any 

comments and feedback would be greatly 
appreciated on the survey that will be coming out 

soon.  
 

1st place – Beckett (red) – 205 points 
2nd place – Cubitt (blue) – 124 points 

3rd place – Besemer (green) – 116 points 
4th place – Mimram (yellow) – 100 points 

 
  

Child Prayer: 
Dear God,  
Thank you for our food. Thank you for our school. We are grateful for our teachers and the amount of work they do 
and provide us each and every day. Thank you for our equipment and everything that you have given us.  

Amen (Year 4- Florence) 
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Calendar 

Thursday 17th July 2025 Forest School Year 2 

Thursday 17th July 2025 Year 6 performance  

Friday 18th July 2025 Whole school reward morning  

Wednesday 23rd July 2025 Leavers Celebration – St John’s Church 

Wednesday 23rd July 2025 Last school day for the summer 

Wednesday 3rd September Inset Day 

Thursday 4th September First day back at school 

Friday 5th September Year 6 Forest School 

Monday 8th September Year 6 Job Interviews 

Monday 8th September Year 6 meet the teacher (3pm) in the hall 

Tuesday 9th September  Year 5 meet the teacher (3pm) in the hall 

Wednesday 10th September Year 3 meet the teacher (3pm) in the hall 

Thursday 11th September Year 2 meet the teacher (3pm) in the hall 

Friday 12th September Year 4 meet the teacher (1:30pm) in the hall 

Friday 12th September Eucharist service at school 

Wednesday 17th September Year 1 Phonics Workshop – 08:50am (School Hall) 

Wednesday 17th September Year 1 Phonics Workshop – 14:50pm (School Hall) 

Thursday 18th September Year 3 TT Rockstars Launch – 08:50am and 15:00pm  (School Hall) 

Thursday 18th September Reception/Nursery Parent Tour – 14:00pm 

Saturday 20th September Reception/Nursery Parent Tour – 10:00am 

Monday 22nd September Year R Numbots Workshop – 08:50am and 15:00pm (School Hall) 

Tuesday 23rd September Safeguarding training for volunteers 09:00-10:00am  and 14:00-
15:00pm (Hall) 

Thursday 25th September Year 4 & 6 Woodhall Estate trip 

Monday 29th September Reception/Nursery Parent Tour – 16:00pm 

Thursday 2nd October  Year 3 & 5 Woodhall Estate trip 

Wednesday 8th October Spanish Day 

Thursday 9th October Harvest Festival at St John’s Church 

Thursday 9th October Reception/Nursery Parent Tour – 14:00pm 

Monday 13th October Year 4 swimming starts (10 day block) 

Wednesday 15th October Year R Reading Meeting – 14:30pm 

Monday 20th October Reception/Nursery Parent Tour – 09:00am 

Wednesday 22nd October Parents Evening  

Thursday 23rd October Parents Evening 
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Staffing: 
 

Mrs Philby –  

Wendy was not only a dedicated professional but also a special friend. Her strength of character and unwavering 

commitment to her role was truly inspiring. She supported countless children throughout her time at St John’s, and 

we will always be grateful for the love and care she gave so freely. 

She touched the hearts of pupils, staff, and families alike. For most of her career, Wendy worked in our nursery, 

where she was an integral part of the Early Years team. With calmness and patience, she nurtured our youngest 

children, helping them grow and thrive during one of the most formative stages of their lives. 

In memory of Mrs Philby we will be doing several things. Firstly, a just giving page will be set up and shared out on 

Arbor. We will also be putting a tree and a plaque together in our school to allow all children and staff to have 

somewhere to go and reflect. We will be naming one of our offices that Mrs Philby worked in after her, her 

dedication to the school over the 25 years is incredible.  

 

Teaching structure change:  
We are delighted to share that Mrs de la Croix went to interview last week and has now been appointed as the new 

Deputy Headteacher of St John’s VA CofE Primary School. We congratulate her on this next step on her education 

journey.  

 

We also have broken our leadership team into two sections to help run the operational side of the school more smoothly.  

 

SLT – Mr Worton-Geer (Headteacher), Mrs de la Croix (Deputy Headteacher) and Miss Draycott (Business Manager)    

MLT- Mrs Athill ( EYFS Lead), Mrs Levy ( KS1 Lead), Miss Brady ( KS2 Lead) and a vacant Deputy SENCo that will 

be appointed shortly.  

 

Finally, we have also appointed two new TAs who will start in September called Mrs Johnson and Miss Szita. Classes 

for these new TAs will be decided in September once we have settled in.  
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Academic Highlights 
Here is some useful information that is happening in the school. 
  

Nursery: 
Nursery had such a fabulous day 
when they had a special visit from 
Elsa. She taught them dances, 
acting, singing and whole host of 
additional skills. The children had a 
fabulous time and didn't want the 
experience to end. It was totally 
amazing. A Huge thanks to Iconic 

Performing Arts for providing such a great time for the children. 

 

Reception: 
This week we have been making 
leaf crowns as part of our forest 
school session. The children also 
learnt how to tie a special knot 
called a ‘clove hitch’.  
The children listened to the 
instructions, and all had a go. It was 
quite tricky but with a bit of help and 
encouragement, everyone had a 

‘magical’ fairy fishing wand.  

Year 1: 
What a brilliant few weeks we’ve had 

in Year 1! Sports Week was a real 

highlight, with the children showing 

fantastic resilience, determination 

and sportsmanship - especially on 

Sports Day. To round things off, our 

end-of-year trip to Knebworth House 

was full of adventure and discovery. 

From counting lime trees in the 

beautiful formal gardens to getting 

lost (and found!) in the maze, 

marvelling at the dinosaurs and 

playing together in the fort, the day was packed with fun and 

laughter. 

Year 2: 
Year 2 had a wonderful time celebrating Sports Week at 

St. John's! We began by 
learning about the country of 
Germany, looking at some of 
their favourite food, sport and 
even learning a bit of their 
language. On Tuesday 1st 
July, we completed the PTA's 
Sponsored Bounce on a 

bouncy castle! On Wednesday 2nd July, we participated 
in Sports Day and on Thursday 3rd, we took part in 'new 
activity day'. This included sports such as archery, 
curling, dodgeball, axe throwing and boccia!  
 

Year 3:  
Year 3 had a lovely time on a leaf 
scavenger hunt as part of Forest 
School. They were able to look for 
different leaves and use the 
classification sheet to able to identify 
which tree they might have come 
from! We especially enjoyed staying 
cool in the shade of the trees! 

Year 4:  
Year 4 had a wonderful 
sleepover at school last 
Friday, full of activity: 
dodgeball, rounders, 
toasted marsh mellows over 
an open fire, curling, hide 
and seek in the dark!!! A lot 
of fun was had by all, and I 

am very proud of the children’s comradery and 
impeccable behaviour.  
(Eloise : It was so fun!!! We played rounders-team 1 
won-roasted marsh mellows and watched ‘Wicked’)  
 

Year 5: 
In year 5, we had lots of great ideas for 
developing our story starters. A 
detailed picture sparked our 
imagination, helping us to come up 
with creative plots. We used 
adventurous vocabulary and took care 
to check our writing carefully before 
sharing our finished stories with the 
children in Year 1. 

Year 6:  
Year 6 have had a great few 
weeks. Our Year 6 leavers play 
and assembly is coming on really 
well. The acting skills have been 
developing everyday - we can't 
wait to show our families! Year 6 
were also amazing at our sports 
day where they helped all 

morning, from holding the finish line to keeping score 
and much more! Thank you Year 6. 
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